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August 16, 2018 


 


To: Superintendent Regulbuto, School Committee Members, and the SBRSD School Community 


From:  Sandi Hubbard, Director of Student Services 


Re: August 16, 2018 Director’s Report for School Committee Meeting 


 


 


Hello! 


 


What a busy summer!  It is so hard to believe that we are now in the middle of August.  We are 


working on bus schedules, student programs and schedules, and making sure our staff and 


students feel welcomed as they return to the district for the 2018-19 school year! 


 


Each summer, changes happen. We work hard to respond to the changes, as we are right now.  


Several positions are now open, but we are receiving resumes and letters of interest very quickly.  


Fortunately, everyone works together to ensure that the students have the supports they need to 


start school in the best possible way.  I must thank the many professionals who are always 


willing to lend a hand and jump in when needed.  We are looking forward to the coming school 


year and I am eager to share information about our new faculty and staff members very soon! 


 


Our first Special Education Advisory Council Meeting (SEPAC) will be held on September 24, 


2018 at 4:30 in the Eagles’ Loft.  Childcare and dinner will be provided.  Please join us! 


 


We recently received our draft report for the DESE-led Coordinated Program Review.  The 


Coordinated Program Review is conducted every six years (this is changing going forward) and 


looks at compliance in the areas of Special Education, English Language Education, and Civil 


Rights.  I am pleased to report that Southern Berkshire Regional School District received 


commendation for no findings in Special Education and English Language Education!  I must 


thank Christine Martin, ESL teacher and ELE Coordinator, and the entire special education 


department for their diligence and tireless efforts to ensure we maintain optimal compliance in 


these areas! 


 


Thank you for your continued support for our students, staff, families, and district.  It is an honor 


to prepare for another school year at SBRSD! 


 


 


Respectfully submitted, 


 


 


Sandi 


 


 








Peter Dufresne - Curriculum Director        1 


Southern Berkshire Regional School District 


Curriculum Report 
8.14.18 


 


STRATEGIC 


This month was spent working on several strategic initiatives for the SBRSD.  In my meetings with 


Mr. Devoti and his staff, as well as with Director of Special Education Sandi Hubbard we have 


worked to reform the way in which we deliver our social-emotional curriculum.  Also we are in the 


process of picking a K-12 social-emotional curriculum that will provide continuity of language and 


ease of instruction for our faculty. 


Further a review of preliminary MCAS Data sets is underway.  This review will reveal strengths and 


weaknesses that will allow us to direct our efforts to revamp curriculum to meet the needs of our 


students.  A full report on the MCAS results from the Spring of 2018 assessment will be 


completed in the next month. 


The remainder of August will be spent working towards planning professional development 


surveys for faculty as well as planning our year-long plan for professional development offerings.  I 


have already received lots of feedback from faculty on what may prove beneficial. 


 


OPERATIONAL 


The beginning framework of a regularly used formative assessment system for all students has 


begun to be established.  The work of both the Mt. Everett and Undermountain administrative 


teams to build a vehicle via the schedule to utilize such a formative assessment system is to be 


lauded.  Further the input on the selection of such a product has been invaluable. 


The development of an internal website through which all relevant documents related to 


Curriculum and Instruction has begun to be built.  This tool for our faculty will allow them to 


access up to date resources to assist them in finding pertinent forms, resources, and guidance 


should they require it.  It will also serve as a warehouse of sorts for best pedagogical practices that 


are shared by our faculty.   


 


 


 


 





